
 

 

March 21, 2018 
 
John Burrell 
City of Oregon City 
625 Center Street 
Oregon City, Oregon 97045 
 
RE:  15th Street Storm Sewer Improvements – Recommendation to Award 
 W.E. Job No. 1440A 
 OC Project No. PS 17-015/CI 17-009 
 
Dear Mr. Burrell: 
 
We have reviewed the submitted bid from the apparent low bid received for the above referenced 
project.  A total of four (4) bids were received ranging from $487,616.00 to $572,900.00.  Based 
on the submitted bid documents, the apparent low bidder appears to be responsible and 
responsive. 
 
The lowest responsive and responsible bid was submitted by Emery & Sons Construction Group 
from Salem, OR in the amount of Four Hundred Eighty-Seven Thousand Six Hundred Sixteen 
Dollars and Zero Cents ($487,616.00). 
 
We have reviewed Emery & Sons bid bond and have checked their current status relative to state 
licensing and found it to be in order along with verifying that the contractor is not listed on the 
debarred contractors list.   
 
Upon the City’s award of the project, please fill out and sign, as applicable, the Notice of Award, 
Performance Bond, Payment Bond, Public Works Bond, and Contract Agreement forms and 
forward them to the contractor.   
 
Please note that in accordance with ORS 279B.135 a Notice of Intent to Award must be sent to 
the other bidders prior to the City’s award of a contract.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Wes Wegner, P.E. 
WALLIS ENGINEERING 
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